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Worker Retraining Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
Thursday August 4th, 2016
4pm-6pm
Penguin Union Building 161
Members Present: Chelsea Chunn, Workforce Southwest Washington (WSW); Darcy Altizer, SWCA; Kimberly Pincheira, CREDC; Mark Maggiora, Americans Building Community; Michelle Thor, Columbia Credit Union
Members Absent: Scott Bailey, ESD; Travis Elmore, WA State Nurses Association; Julie Miller, WorkSource,  
Clark College: Cathy Sherick, Assoc. Director Instructional Planning & Innovation; Rachele Bakic, Associate Dean of Instructional Operations; Tim Cook, Vice President of Instruction; Genevieve Howard, Dean of WPTE unit; Rebecca Kleiva, Financial Aid; François Wevers, ECD; Nichola Farron, Secretary Senior – Advisory Committees.
Guests: Surveying & Geomatics Department:

Tim Kent, Tina Barsotti (Clark Faculty); Daniel Seyller, Janetta Kelley (Surv. & Geo. Students); Weston Dorszynski (Chair of the Surv. & Geo. Advisory Committee – City of Vancouver)

After brief introductions, Committee Chair Chelsea Chunn called the meeting to order at 4.18pm 
Surveying & Geomatics Program Introduction

Following comments during the last committee meeting about a desire to better understand more of the programs outlined in the Program Mix, Chelsea introduced representatives of the Surveying and Geomatics program.

Faculty Lead Tim Kent, Engineering Lead Tina Barsotti, students Daniel Seyller and Janetta Kelley and Weston Dorszynski, the Chair of the Surveying and Geomatics Advisory Committee were welcomed by the group. Tim Kent outlined the history of the program, which is relatively new to Clark after it’s beginning in 2008, and talked about the essential nature of the profession to a whole range of industries.  Clark now has both a 1 and 2 year program available, as well as a robust outreach program.  
Tim continued that the department also does targeted outreach with K6 through 12 teachers every year who then become Ambassadors for the program. In addition, he outlined the articulation agreements that exists with Oregon Tech at Klamath Falls that allow for the potential for a 4 year qualification if desired.  The fastest route to license is to take a 4 year degree with full licensure taking about 8 years.  However, Clark also offer a one-year certificate which was in part designed as a response to students being employed before finishing and the effect this has on completion rates.
At present Clark is the only College in the region to offer programming in this area, in a field that faces increasing opportunities due to retirement.  However, Tim explained that there has been some struggle regarding the classification and titles of roles in the field which have resulted in economic and job statistics not always being fully representative.  Cathy Sherick continued that the program fosters skills that are absorbed into other areas, and with different titles, and this had resulted in a discussion about the viability of the program during previous budget assessments.
Michelle asked, if the program is so specific to Clark and the field is expanding, how is the need being met in the region?  Tim responded that there has been a lot of ‘cross-pollination’ with less licensing required in certain areas.

With regards to completion issue, Tina highlighted that a number of companies hire students out of the program before they finish, and then do not require them to complete at a later date. In response to a question from Mark, Weston outlined that the City of Vancouver can provide some tuition assistance.  Many are hired at a level where a license is not needed, but it is impossible to advance without it. Weston continued that he likes to provide the motivation for students to finish, and also to encourage extra skills, for example in CADD. Tim outlined that this linked to his bigger goal to get industry to buy into the program, and provide monetary and other practical support.   Weston continued that he is excited about the great need for survey technicians, regardless of level, in the pacific NW.
Daniel and Janetta then outlined their experiences as students in the program. Daniel is currently on placement with Multnomah County Drainage District working on digitally archiving decades of records.  Janetta, who already has a Geology degree, made a slight career change when she joined the Survey program and is now on placement with the City of Vancouver.  Both outlined their commitment to the program and their belief that it will allow for rewarding employment and a stable career.
ECD Bootcamps and Pre-Apprentice/ Trades Pre-Apprentice
François Wevers from Clark ECD outlined the employer-led Bootcamp program for Construction (see handout attached to Minutes).  He emphasized that the program design was a collective effort: it will be 110 hours with a path outline to completion. Companies and employers are providing financial support for the program.
The committee discussed in particular the drug screening part of the process, with Chelsea asking if there was a contingency should an applicant fail.  Francois outlined that this was a requirement from the employer’s funding the program so was unfortunately non-negotiable.  

Cathy outlined that there would be a possibility to enter a program through Clark directly, rather than through the ECD route. As this is a business-facing arrangement it was designed with employers in mind as they provide funding.
François continued to outline that referrals to the boot camp come through WorkSource etc.  Chelsea clarified that WorkSource acts to refer those with the skills and interest, but cannot be seen to be pre-disposed to Clark: as such, the emphasis is on referral rather than recruitment.

Cathy commented that the other pre-apprenticeship program at Clark through the Transitional Studies department would be parallel to the ECD efforts.  Starting in the fall, this would give students the opportunity to look at skills, including union and non-union shops, as well as learning the math and reading skills needed for that trade and soft skills and résumé building. Outside teachers will also be bought in so that students can obtain certificates in First Aid, OSHA 10 and flagging.

Mark made the observation that these side by side programs make for a robust offering in the field.  In addition, Mark noted that François’ development of the program has created a model for industry interface with the college etc.

Cathy reiterated that the programs are designed to fulfill the need for entry-level employees who need a foundation of training in the basic skills. The hope is then that they will ‘pathway’ into programs at Clark.  The Worker Retraining program is paying for pre-apprentice program this year, and there has been contact from the State regarding possible options for additional funding.  

Weston asked if it was possible, once a student had been through the early training, whether they could then return to ECD for further development.  Chelsea responded that there was a possibility for using incumbent worker dollars to cover the employers’ costs. 
Workforce Southwest Washington (WSW) – In Demand Lists

The group reviewed the in demand lists (available on webpage). Chelsea outlined that the lists are generated to determine the need for certain employment categories.  However as the lists do not always reflect local changes accurately (for example, casino developments etc.), she is able to make the case for some exceptions.  These lists then determine the allocation of training funding.

The Worker Retraining Plan

(See document on webpage/attached to minutes)
Cathy outlined to the group that the plan will guide the planning and allocation of training funds, and help facilitate getting students into programs.  It structures the work of the committee going forward and would be used to set future priorities etc.

The committee discussed the plan, and agreed it was a sound foundation for the structure of future work. In reviewing the Plan alongside the program mix, Cathy continued that she will work with Rebecca to ensure students are effectively pipelined into programs. She continued that the State has made the request for a framework/operations plan. 

It was also discussed that the document be regarded as somewhat organic, with the possibility for future changes and amendments as needed.

Both Rachele and Mark proposed a motion that the committee accept the Worker Retraining Plan.  This was seconded by both Darcy and Michelle and approved unanimously by the Committee.

Minutes and Committee Administration
Chelsea made a motion to approve the minutes of April 4 2016 – this was seconded and approved unanimously.

The committee then discussed the current Officer positions: the role of Vice Chair is currently vacant following Norton’s relocation, and Chelsea noted she will be on maternity leave in the fall.  Cathy shared that she would like to consider Julie Miller as a potential nominee for the Vice-Chair position: as Julie was unable to attend the meeting, Cathy will discuss further with her. Committee member Travis Elmore was also suggested as a potential candidate.
The Vice- Chair election will be revisited at the fall meeting.

Following the success of the Surveying & Geomatics program introduction at this meeting, the Committee discussed options for the fall meeting.  It was agreed that the Mechatronics program would be an area that the Committee would like to know more about; in future, the Committee would like to connect with staff and students from the BASAM program as it becomes established, and possibly also 

Phlebotomy and Diesel.
Follow Up items
· The entire committee will look to their contacts and community members for potential recruits for the Advisory Committee who would be a good fit.
· The office of Vice-Chair to be elected at the Fall meeting

· Nichola/Genevieve to work with Mechatronics department to arrange a short presentation/lab tour of Mechatronics dept. at CTC.

The next meeting date was set for Tuesday 29th November 2016 at 11.30am 
Chelsea adjourned the meeting at 5.50pm

Prepared and Submitted by Nichola Farron
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